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Dear Dr. Garcia:

I have just talked to Congressman John Young about
Mr. Roy Rodriguez and your interest in his securing
a position with a bank here in Washington. The
Congressman tells me Mr. Rodriguez had in mind a posi-
tion with the Development Loan Fund which makes loans
to South American countries. However, he stated that no
encouragement was offered in the matter at the present
time.

In an effort to be of assistance, I am also following up
on the request and will be in touch with you again as
soon as I have some definite information from the Fund.

Of course, I know you realize that I have no authority in
the making of such appointments.

Sincerely,

L n B. Johns n

Dr. Hector P. Garcia
3024 Morgan Avenue
Corpus Christi, Texas


